
 

 

MEETING MINUTES 
Wednesday, May 4, 2022 

 
  CHAIRMAN:    Jamie Underwood 

MEMBERS PRESENT:  Janet Lombardi, Homaira Naseem, Jack Wentzell 
  MEMBERS ABSENT:  Mark Coakley  
  RECORDER:   Nina Gardner  
 
 
Mr. Underwood opened the meeting at 6:46 p.m.   
 
Public Hearing Continued-219 Sewall Street-James Tetreault of Azimuth  was present of behalf 
of the applicant, SA Boylston. Steve Venincasa, owner, was also present. They are seeking a 
permit for Lots 7 and 8.  A stormwater permit has been issued. 
 
The hours of work will be limited to Monday through Friday.  They will not haul during the 
hours before and after school that are specified in the Permit.  The material is staying on site 
and will be used on the lots.  They do not anticipate they will have to do any blasting.   
They will locate the houses next week.   
 
Mr. Tetreault submitted a revised plan dated April 11, 2022 which shows the river.   
Mr. Coakley indicated at the Conservation Meeting that he was all set  in regards to his earlier 
concerns that the river was not shown on the plan.   
 
Ms. Naseem and Mr. Wentzell each filled out a Mullin’s Rule Form after reviewing the March 
22, 2022 meeting minutes.   
 
Ms. Naseem motioned to approve Earth Removal Permit #2022-001.  Ms. Lombardi seconded; 
all voted in favor. 
 
Ms. Lombardi motioned to adjourn the meeting at 7:00 p.m. and Mr. Wentzell seconded; all 
voted in favor. 
 
 
 
 
 
Meeting Materials: 
Earth Removal application 219 Sewall (on file in PB Office) 
Permit #2022-001 
 

Town of Boylston  Earth Removal Board  
 221 Main Street, Boylston MA 01505 ** Telephone (508) 869-6064** Fax (508) 869-6210 
 

 
 

 

  
  

 


